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    Thursday 08th March 2018
	Dear Parents,
We are looking forward to seeing you at your child’s parents’ evenings next week.    

Keeping your child safe on the Internet – essential information

With internet safety becoming a growing concern in every household, we would like to invite you to our internet safety afternoon. Wednesday 25th April 2-3pm in the school hall. This will be led by Hertfordshire’s Esafety consultant – Richard Maskrey.

Friday 16th March –non- school uniform. Please bring in an environment day donation.

Thursday 29th March – End of term for Easter holidays at 12.10pm

Many thanks,
Mrs. Burbank


PAs this week were Finley and Maisie. Thank you for your help.  


Forest School

This week we survived our first Forest School session in the snow.  It was so cold even the liquid soap had frozen (kept in the shed).  We all kept warm by sawing logs and drinking hot chocolate.

Sylvia, Ben & the Forest School team.


CLASS NEWS
Year F   This week we have been practicing our addition skills using money, the children
              have enjoyed labelling up items around the classroom and then adding two 
              numbers together to find the total cost. In literacy we have been using story cards
              to make up our own stories. The children have enjoyed verbally telling their stories 
              to the class and some of us have written our stories down independently! 

Year 1   In English we have written letters of apology from the Big Bad Wolf to the Three 
              Little Pigs. In science we have been looking at the structure of different animals 
              and grouping them in different ways.

Year 2   In maths we have been representing multiplication and division problems in a range

              of ways.  We have enjoyed working on patch balances, point balances and twists in

              gymnastics.
Year 3   This week in Year 3 we have been practicing our set shot in volleyball. In maths we
              have been learning about multiplying and dividing by 8.
Year 4   This week Year 4 have been building electrical circuits in science.  We have begun
              working on fractions in maths.  In geography we have learned how volcanoes are
              formed.  We enjoyed performing our class assembly on Wednesday.

Year 5   This week, in English, Year 5 have been learning how to use direct and indirect 

              speech.  In maths we have been working on division and despite finding it tricky, 
              we have used our learning powers to overcome this.
Year 6   This week in English we started to create our spooky stories.  In maths we have 
              been exploring fractions.
Soaring High
This week the following children have earned “Soaring High”:

Year F   Isabella for her fantastic writing! Isabella has worked really hard this week writing 
              her own stories (yes stories, more than one!) she has also spent time rereading 
              her work and was able to spot any bits that needed changing! She has been an
              amazing learner!

              Annabelle for her amazing maths! Annabelle really enjoys maths and often
              challenges herself with tricky questions. This week she learnt how to use the 100
              square to add two two-digit numbers together!!  

Year 1   Frankie for having the confidence to go swimming this week (even though he 
              didn't feel like it!) Jayden for impressing his swimming teacher with all the 
              progress he has made this term. Well done boys!

Year 2   Emma and Tiana for superb balances and twists in our gymnastics lessons.  You

              both worked so confidently and supported your friends beautifully.  Well done!
Year 3   Charlie for enthusiasm and brilliant ideas about team games in PE. Nola for 
              amazing enthusiasm in all subjects, especially for showing a love of words.
Year 4   All of Year 4 for their excellent assembly!
Year 5   Dylan A for fantastic determination in his division.  Lewis for using independence

              and perseverance when using speech punctuation.
Year 6   All of Year 6 for trying so hard in yet another round of assessments.  Your 

              determination and confidence is amazing.  I’m very proud.
Well done everyone!
Tidy Tiger

This week Tidy Tiger goes to Year 2 for having the tidiest room. Well done! 
Attendance Ted

Attendance Ted was awarded to Year 6 for having the best attendance last week, they will be looking after Attendance Ted next week.  Well done Year 6!
School Uniform
If you need new uniform please order online or by telephone.  The website is pmgschoolwear.co.uk and the order line is 0800 4046644.

Book bags and PE bags are also available to be purchased from pmgschoolwear.










